Friends of Russell Park (FoRP)
Minutes of meeting on Monday12 January 2009, 7.30pm, Shropshire Hall

Present: Kate Garner (Neighbourhood Manager), Jan Wilson, Gill Wynne-Williams, Tony Healey, Rebecca Turpin, Stephen Hall, Kate Huddie, Ulla Lefman, Val Cummings, Claire Jones, Cliff Rhodes, Victorine Muntion
Apologies: Mark Fawcett, James Huddie, Andy Vout
1. The meeting began with introductions and apologies.
2. The minutes of the last meeting are still to be typed up. The main points were:
· £29.79 remains in the account.

· Letters had been delivered to residents.

· Information about new paving options had been circulated by email.

· Andrew Snape had been consulted about the proposed loss of trees, and it had been agreed with Alex Fraser that the proposals had gone far enough.

· It had been decided to keep the planter in the designs.

· Two benches were to come back that had been missing.

· The website was basically up to date.
3. The handover from Kate Huddie was discussed – Stephen agreed to take over. Six committee members will need to vote in at the AGM. Kate and Stephen will arrange the handover of files and the trust account. 
4. Masterplan implementation
Gill and Jan gave an update on the scheme:

· Main elements are reducing the mounds, removing some trees, some new planting, seating area with paving and re-edging, resurfaced paths throughout

· Elements to be confirmed are input from local schools or artists

· Elements not included are lighting and entrance improvements; also the dog-free area is part of a separate Community Spaces application which could be a new project
· Start due 23 February; end in early May

· 4 tenders invited, due back on Wednesday

· Contract value around £209K - £41K allocated for design and for legals

· Contractor access to be from the west side (Russell Avenue), the park facilities will remain accessible during the works. Some plants may get damaged
· Aim is to secure a Green Flag award to be applied for in January 2010

Claire raised some concerns that were discussed:
· Disruption during works – Jan said only 9am-4pm weekdays was permitted

· Disruption after works due to congregation around the seating area – Jan said that this had not been a problem at Chestnuts Park

· Damage to cherry tree – Gill agreed to confirm the conditions around the tree to minimise damage by the contractor.

Gill agreed to circulate a list of plants.

5. On-going maintenance issues

The football pitch suffering from lack of drainage and wear in the goal mouths (although this shows it has been a success). Tony confirmed that spiking is taking place and that it was too expensive to implement a major drainage improvement – and moving the posts was not an option. No further action is possible at the moment.
6. Date of next meeting.

The next meeting – AGM - was agreed for Monday 9 March at 7pm (earlier start).

